Dr. William Dameshek, New England Center Hospital, Corner Harrison Av. and Bennet St., Boston 11, Mass.

Dear Bill :

I am happy to answer your letter of January

15. I still think that Cesar Merino, who is our outstanding
hematologist, is the most appropriate person to be on the
Editorial Board of Blood. He would replace me with great
advantage.

I am glad to know the way you feel about your visit to Peru which we enjoyed immensely.

With my best regards to Mrs. Dameshek and to you.

Sincerely yours

Dr. Alberto Hurtado